

DROST PARK KHOURY LEAGUE MINUTES
November 3rd, 2015

I. Sarah Detton called the DPKL meeting to order at 6:31 pm on Nov 3rd, 2015.
 **Meeting now being held @ First Baptist Church Maryville on 1st Tuesday of Month.
 (Aug – April) No monthly meetings in May, June, July or December.

II. **Attendance:**

* Dana LeVasseur	* PJ Welsh
* Jeff Detton	* Sarah Detton
* Doug Owen	* Chris Oberkfell
* Vicki Kremer	* Rita Rogers
* Tracy Young-Stacy	Chad Wagner
Lee Darbone	Brittany Crockett

*Denotes DPKL Board Member

III. Motion to approve October minutes: Jeff D. Motion, Chris O 2nd – Approved by all

IV. **Committee Reports:**

President Report: John McNamara

Village approved the fence project, but required that we have a cement pad entrance to area. That can wait till spring. Plus Tractor is still at the store in storage.

Treasurer Report: Rita Rogers

October 2015

Balance Forward: \$11,507.57

Total Income: \$0.00

Expenditures: \$1,945.73 + Uncleared checks \$313.03 (6) Bank Fee \$11.69

Electronic Debits: \$ Unk

Close of month balance: \$9,550.15 Checkbook Balance: \$9,237.12 10/31/15

Utilities Bill \$0.00 \$0.00 & Verizon Wireless \$60.16

Note – Make monthly payments on Tractor \$500.00 (Balance \$7,500.00)

Sponsor Solicitation: Sarah Detton

Sponsor letters will go out after Thanksgiving.

Managers Committee: Jeff Detton

Email will go out to the 2015 Managers next week, asking them if they are returning. They will also get a Manager Info Sheet to fill out, and a Manager Orientation Packet in the email.

Picture Day Committee: Kevin Merkel

No Report

Fundraiser Committee: Paul Falbe

No Report

Uniform Committee: Leslie Crook

No Report

Scheduling Committee: Dana LeVasseur

No Report

Concession Stand Committee: Rita Rogers

Concession stand is now officially closed.

Umpire Committee: Open Position

Lee Darbone is also interested in position. So now we have Allen Detton and Lee to consider.

Building and Grounds Committee: John McNamara

Lee may also be interested in the Ground position.

Web Page Committee (PR): Paul Falbe

No Report

Equipment Committee: Doug Owen

All equipment is turned in, except Dana's. Also question on if DeBlyzer has really turned his equipment in. Rita will ask Kelly to find out for sure on this.

Registration Committee: PJ Welsh

See Old Business for report

Special Events Committee: Tracy Young-Stacy

No Report

Public Relations Committee: Tracy Young-Stacy

No Report

Cardinal Night Committee: Kristy Butcher

No Report

Trivia Night Committee: Sub-Committee of Special events

Sarah recapped the decisions made by the committee. Fiesta Theme, requesting all Board Member Families to donate a basket, purchase a table, and attempt to get 10 donations for silent auction. Need all hands on deck for this event. Need more hands to help set up the event. If you want to play, that's fine, but committee members will not be allowed due to knowing the questions. All donations due by first meeting in February. Jeff will email, Brittany, Chad and Lee with the Trivia Night information.

V. Old Business

- A. Blue Sombrero – Setting up for Pre-Registration Dec. 20th Much discussion regarding Blue Sombrero and the registration process. Bottom line, we will have to schedule another meeting for those interested in learning about this program. Meeting will be schedule very soon. Highlights – Need to consider what is turned off, so that all participants will have to still attend registration. Need to update Flyer to include that verbage. Jeff will email Paul on that. Do we not make them pay, or not allow them to pick a uniform size. Need everyone to go to Blue Sombrero and register several kids, so we can start to test the system. Need to copy the Old Website to the new website. This will be changed. Our website address will not change, just the code for the website will be under Blue Sombrero. Figure out the charges, so that way the people are being charged correctly. Discussed using the volunteer feature to have them sign up

for committees. Probably have the ability to input the umpires so they are in the system also. Need to have this website ready to go no later than Dec. 20th. We will also have to revisit the setup at registration. What tables we will need an not need. What we hand out, etc., etc., etc. Rita requested meeting to be on a Tues or Thurs.

- B. Flyers Distribution Need to really target the young kids again to rebuild our league. The older kids are moving on, so we need to hit the daycares and private schools heavily. Rita will contact Cost Less Copy to get 5,000 flyers printed. She will ask if they will donate \$300.00 of printing for a sponsorship. Tracy will take care of the Edwardsville area, and Rita will get the Collinsville/Maryville area. Need to contact the schools to find out how we can share our flyer with them. Need to get out between Thanksgiving and Christmas.

- C.
- D.
- E.
- F.
- G.

VI. **New Business**

- A. Facebook: Facebook has been updated with our dates and Trivia Night information.
- B. District Meeting: Received email reminding us of the 2016 District Planning meeting on Monday November 16th @ 7:30pm Belleville Khoury League. Chris will attend for sure. Dana will talk with John and Paul about attending the meeting also.

- C.
- D.
- E.

VII. **Adjournment 8:07 PM**

The next meeting will be Tuesday January 5th, 2016 6:30 pm First Baptist Church Maryville. Rm# 236 - 238